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September 21, 2020 

File No. 201062 

Lisa Gibson 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, Ste. 400 
San Francisco, CA  94103 

Dear Ms. Gibson: 

On September 15, 2020, Supervisor Yee submitted the following legislation: 

File No.  201062 

Ordinance amending the Administrative Code to require City departments 
to report annually information about the number, cost, and usage of 
vehicles the departments have rented for periods of longer than 30 days; to 
authorize the City Administrator to inspect or provide maintenance upon 
request for any vehicle rented, leased, or owned by the City; to require 
departments to submit information to the City Administrator and the Board 
of Supervisors regarding the usage and safety of City vehicles; and to 
authorize the City Administrator to require departments to develop 
correction plans to reduce speeding, idling, and/or collisions involving City 
vehicles. 

This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 

Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

By:  Erica Major, Assistant Clerk 
  Land Use and Transportation Committee 

Attachment 

c: Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planning 
Don Lewis, Environmental Planning 

Not defined as a project under CEQA Guidelines
Sections 15378 and 15060(c)(2) because it would not
result in a direct or indirect physical change in the
environment.
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